
 

 

November 29, 2021 

Montgomery County Council 
100 Maryland Ave,  
Rockville, MD 20850 

Dear Councilmembers -  

Good afternoon.  I hope this message finds you and your families well. I'm writing today in my 
capacity as a member of the board of Nonprofit Montgomery, and in my capacity as a member 
of the Leadership Group of Montgomery Moving Forward. I am writing today to ask for your 
explicit support of Bill 42-21 in support of Nonprofit Montgomery/Montgomery Moving 
Forward's proposal for a Public-Private ECE Coordinating Entity. 

The pandemic exposed the vulnerability of the existing child-care business model, exposing an 
already an untenable situation.  And as I am certain you know all too well; Montgomery 
County's recovery will require strategic investments in real and lasting systems changes that 
address and resolve existing inequities intersectionally and county-wide. As we design our 
recovery, we have a historic opportunity to choose bold change which, at its core, must include 
a focus on early childhood education and workforce development in all sectors. It is here, at 
this critical inflection point, that I ask for your support of a ECE Coordinating Entity. 

As the CEO of the Arts and Humanities Council of Montgomery County -- the county's 
coordinating entity for the arts and humanities sector -- I support the transformation of 
Montgomery County’s ECE system through the establishment of a stand-alone public-private 
ECE Coordinating Entity.  I can personally attest to the power of coordinating entities in 
addressing inequities in access, affordability, and quality which in turn can address and 
influence economic recovery. 

I'm writing today to humbly ask for your support of Bill 42-21 as we forge our future together 
and am hopeful that we can count on you for your support.  

In peace and progress, 

Suzan Jenkins 


